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Contact Us: 

office@tuamarina.school.nz

principal@tuamarina.school.nz

Email : 

Phone:

03 579 5621 

Reminder from the Library

Can everyone please have a
look around home for any

overdue library books and get
these back to Roz In the library
as soon as possible. These need
to be stocktaked for our end of

year Information. 
Thank you In advance!

Tēnā koutou
As we enter the final phase of the school year, let's express our gratitude

for the unwavering commitment of our students, teachers, and staff.
Together, we've navigated challenges and celebrated successes. In the
midst of our busy schedules, let's remember the power of kindness. A

small act of compassion can brighten someone's day and strengthen our
school community.

Our school community has been buzzing with excitement and
achievement this year! Students have embraced challenges and

celebrated successes. From thrilling camp adventures to refreshing
poolside afternoons, our students have made lasting memories.
The stage has been lit up with talented speakers at our speech

competitions, and classrooms have been filled with focused students
completing their final assessments. We’re incredibly proud of their

dedication and hard work.
Most importantly, our students have shown a commitment to our school

value of Manaakitanga, respect – for themselves, each other, and their
learning. This positive attitude has created a supportive and inspiring

environment for all.

Ngā mihi mahana
Nic Walker

Tumuaki - Principal



WEEK 8
02 - 08 DEC

YEAR 8 BOYS
TO MBC

CUDDON
TECH

CHALLENGE 

ASSEMBLY -
MANUKA

WEEK 9
09 - 13 DEC Y8 DINNER

Y6 TECH
TASTER

EOY
ASSEMBLY

WEEK 10 
16 - 

WATERFIGHT
LAST DAY OF

TERM 4

Term 4

WEEK 1
03 - 07 FEB

WAITANGI DAY
- SCHOOL
CLOSED

SCHOOL
OPEN

WEEK 2
10 - 14 FEB

COMMUNITY
PICNIC

TECH

WEEK 3 
17 - 21 FEB 

Term 1, 2025



Ti Kōuka
Leah Waddington  - Year 0 - 1

We've had a busy and fun week. The
students are enjoying swimming every

day. We are focusing on
floating/swimming on our backs. Other

students are making efforts to blow
bubbles and get their faces wet. Please
remember to send your child to school
every day with their togs and a towel. 

A big thank you to Helen Lyons,
Freddie's mum. She visited our class

and helped the students make
Christmas themed gingerbread. The

students were very excited to be called
"bakers" and loved tasting the

gingerbread after a tiring and hot
afternoon of playing and swimming.

Ti Kouka had various opportunities this
week to join in with other classes.

We've shared a pool, had a multi-year
level game of line-tag and a fun

afternoon of athletics! It has been
wonderful to see the students show

active participation, and work together
in community!

--
Ngā Mihi, 

Leah



Makomako
Caroline Abbott - Year 2 - 3

Kia ora Makomako whānau,

Goodness the term is flying by!
We had a wonderful sports

session organised by Rewarewa
on Tuesday morning to make up
for the cancelled sports sessions
at Springcreek and Grovetown

schools. There was lots of running
and jumping, leaping and

throwing happening and by the
end of the session everyone

REALLY enjoyed the afternoon
swim! Then yesterday we joined
Mānuka and Rewarewa for the

first part of their walk up through
the urupa (cemetery).

Having the pool up and running
has been brilliant and the

tamariki have really enjoyed a
cooling afternoon swim on the

hot afternoons we have had.

Evidence of The Grinch has been
spotted around Tua Marino
School!! Yesterday several

students in Makomako set up a
trap at the end of the day to

catch The Grinch. A coloured in
Christmas tree was left on the

whiteboard to tempt The Grinch
into the chair trap! We will have

to see what eventuates!

 Ngā mihi, Caroline



Manuka
Sarah Kerr - Year 4 

Camp was awesome and we all
enjoyed hanging out and doing

fun things together. We will
have a special day later in the

term for one classmate who was
unable to attend. All the leftover
camp gear is on the red table at

the back of Manuka.

On the 13 of December Manuka
will be having a secret santa gift
morning. The limit for the price

of a gift is $5 and we expect
people to make or craft

something special for their
Secret person if possible.

Students have chosen their
people today and the master list
is in Whaea Sarah’s pigeonhole
in the office. ( I do not know the

names ).

We will be playing Fox and
Hounds with Rewarewa on

Fridays ( weather permitting)
and all students will need closed

in sports shoes ( not Crocs).



Rewarewa
Julian Mason - Year 5 - 6

Kia ora e te whānau,

Wow, the weeks are flying by AND
the weather is heating up. With the

warmer weather has come the
opportunity to get in the pool

(thank you Phil). It is great to see so
many of the students getting in and

having fun in the water.

This term we have our gardening
expert Donna taking Rewarewa for
Kids Edible Gardens each Tuesday.
This week they harvested leeks and
made leek and potato soup, which
was devoured by the students with

a side of fresh bread.

Finally yesterday we joined Mānuka
Class in their hikoi up to the top of
Cemetery Hill. We often walk up

together, but this time (thank you to
the Woolly family) we went all the
way up through high grass, gorse,
blackberry and pine trees. It was a
great adventure. I hope you get a

chance to get outside this weekend
and explore some of the amazing

countryside we live in.

- Julian



Tēnā Koutou Whanau,

Last week was an absolutely amazing experience at the Year 7/8 camp! We kicked
things off with a hike from Anakiwa to Mistletoe Bay, and then on to Cowshed Bay,

finishing our adventure back at Torea to catch a ride to the beautiful Blumine Island.
I couldn’t have been prouder of the kids as they tackled those big hills on Thursday’s
hike with their hefty packs—it was no small feat! Let’s just say we all felt a bit weary

that night.

The views of the sounds were simply breathtaking, especially with a dramatic bank
of rain clouds trailing us over the hills.

Friday brought even more fun as we explored Blumine Island. We spotted so many
incredible native bird species like saddlebacks, tui, wood pigeons, and a few
bellbirds, not to mention a couple of yellowheads. But what really captivated

everyone were the giant land snail shells—the kids were so intrigued! We spent a lot
of time peeking under the ground cover to see if we could find any live ones.

I want to extend a huge thank you to the amazing parents who joined us at camp to
lend a hand—Brendon, Melissa, David, and Miriam! We truly couldn’t have done it
without your support, and we appreciate the time you dedicated to making this

camp possible. A special shoutout goes to Jason Baker, too, for taking us out on his
boat, the Ocean Wanderer, to Blumine Island. I think the kids would agree that it

was one of the best parts of the trip!

This Tuesday, the kids had an awesome time at their Tech challenge! I'm excited to
share that our school even had a team take the top spot and they’ll be heading to
the Cuddon Tech challenge next Friday. Huge congratulations to Tom, Meika, and

Ollie!

Kowhai
Aaron Harrison - Year 7 - 8

Reminders:
TuaMarina River Stream Sampling- 4th

December
Cuddon Tech Challenge- 6th of December

Year 8 leavers dinner- 9th of December

Have a wonderful weekend, take care -
From Mr H
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 A beautiful spring day in the garden. First group took a walk in the school
grounds and looked at all our fruiting trees in the garden, lots of delicious fruit

coming on. A cauliflower was harvested and shared and eaten. Lots of watering.
The second group harvested sunflower seeds from last years dried heads, as well

as some watering.

19 NOVEMBER

26 NOVEMBER
Children became cooks today and prepared and cooked Leek and Potato

soup Fresh leeks from the garden, washed and chopped up and cooked in
butter with garlic. Potatoes peeled and chopped up and placed in pot with

chicken stock. All cooked until soft, then pureed into a delicious soup. Great
job everyone.



Queen Charlotte Camp
Year 7- 8



Operation Teddy Bear
Year 4 



Tua Marina tamariki performing In “Rapunzel : A Tangled
Tale”. 










